Arbors at Mountain Shadows COA, Inc.

Annual General Membership Meeting Minutes

November 15, 2007

The minutes for the 2007 annual meeting cannot be adopted by the general membership until the 2008 annual meeting.  

Present were:  Charles Firth, Acting President; Hap Hazard, Vice President; Michelle Rich, Treasurer/Secretary.

Charlie Firth, Acting President, called the Annual Membership Meeting of The Arbors at Mountain Shadows to order at 6:35 p.m.  

It was reported that 58 members, including proxies, were present, constituting a quorum.

Michelle Rich read the 2006 Minutes from the Annual Membership Meeting of The Arbors at Mountain Shadows, COA.  There being no additions or corrections to the Minutes, it was moved and seconded to approve the Minutes.  The motion carried unanimously.  

The meeting was opened up to a Members Forum for questions and answers.  It was reported that the pool furniture would be stored in the Clubhouse's maintenance room after the "garage sale" on December 8th.  It was also reported that as a result of the 2006 Annual Meeting, effective November 15, 2007, the Board of Directors would consist of five members.

First item for discussion under New Business was the COA's Master Insurance Policy.  It was reported that Kristie McKittrick, Balanced Bookkeeping, was asked to investigate alternate providers.  She reported that it was her opinion that Van Gilder is one of the best insurance companies in town.  The COA's master policy renewal premium would be reduced by approximately 8 percent.  After discussion, it was reported that the Board had elected to continue the COA's coverage with VanGilder and Associates.  Members were encouraged to contact Linda Engle at Van Gilder and Associates with questions or concerns regarding their personal home owners policy.   

Second item for discussion under New Business was the Financial Report.  Michelle Rich reported a Reserve Account balance of $44,629.94, a Checking Account balance of approximately $21,007, and a Savings Account balance of $5,504.97.  She reported that the Board would be moving $25,000 from the Reserve Account into a CD, and anticipated depositing $5,000.00 monthly into the savings account from the checking account.  There were no questions from the Members regarding the Financial Report.

Next, Charlie Firth reported that the Board of Directors had adopted a Budget for 2008, and distributed a copy to those Members in attendance.  He thanked Joy Jones and Joe Roach for their help in developing the budget.  He explained that the 2008 budget reflects a three percent increase in COA Dues.  Mr. Firth encouraged members to use an automatic payment for their monthly dues.  

Items taken into consideration during development of the 2008 budget were snow removal, grounds maintenance, insurance, stucco repair, maintenance and repair of the fire sprinkler system, sidewalk repairs, outdoor lighting, hot tub cover, exterior painting, arbor repairs, fence repairs, pool area resurfacing, pool pump room repairs, lawn sprinkler maintenance and repairs.  

A discussion between Members and the Board ensued regarding the fire sprinkler system's repairs that were done in 2007 totaling approximately $3,200, and the additional $6,500.00 in repairs to leaking or painted sprinkler heads.  Mr. Firth assured everyone that they would be given adequate notification of the time and date that their building is scheduled for fire sprinkler system repairs.  

An Owner asked the Board of Directors why the Association was responsible for expenses incurred for repairing sprinkler heads that had been damaged during painting.  Mr. Firth explained that due to the fact that the system had been out of compliance for so long, and that it was impossible to determine when the damage had occurred, the Association would cover the cost of repairs to bring the system into compliance.  But, henceforth, costs incurred for repairing sprinkler heads due to an owner's negligence would be born by the owner.  Owners were asked to notify the Board of Directors immediately if they observe a leaking sprinkler head in their condominium.

The Board was asked to elaborate on the $6,000 budget for the hot tub.  Charlie Firth explained that it is necessary to keep the hot tub open and operational year round, and that the $6,000 figure should cover maintenance and repairs for the entire year, including painting of the pool and hot tub and a new cover.  

In response to an owner's question regarding the painting contractor's warranty policy on the work that had been done on the decks and building exteriors, Charlie Firth stated that it is Glen DeCarlo's intent to satisfy all legitimate warranty claims.  Mr. DeCarlo has asked that he be contacted directly (719-495-1300) to report warranty issues. 

There was a five minute recess prior to the annual elections.

Charlie Firth explained that the directors' terms are staggered in accordance with the Articles of Incorporation. He further explained that the owners would be voting on 2 directors whose terms would run from 2007 to 2010, and one director whose term would run from 2007 to 2009.  It was also reported that the newly elected Board of Directors would meet following the Annual Meeting and elect Officers.  Officers are elected for one year only.

Charlie Firth, Geri Hoffmeister and Peg Roach provided a brief synopsis of their capabilities and experience as related to participating on the COA Board of Directors.  All candidates, including the current Directors, expressed their commitment to completing their term, if elected.  

Charlie Firth asked for nominations from the floor.  There being no additional nominations, owners were asked to vote.  The following votes were cast:

1)
Charlie Firth (55 votes)

2)
Geri Hoffmeister (54 votes)

3)
Peg Roach (56 votes)

4)
Shermie Weihe (2 votes)

The Board of Directors for 2008 will be comprised of Charlie Firth, Michelle Rich, Hap Hazard, Geri Hoffmeister and Peg Roach.

Charlie Firth announced that Kurt Zapinski and Kelly Wilfling have been appointed as the Nominating Committee for the 2008 Annual Meeting.

It was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m.  The motion carried unanimously.

